
 

 
 
 
 

NOTICE TO CONTRACTORS 
 

I. F. B.  09-20 
 

CONSTRUCTION SERVICES 
WATER WELL NOS. 12 AND 13 

 
 The Central Purchasing Office of the City of Annapolis is accepting sealed bids for 
construction services until 2:00 p.m., local time, Thursday April 16, 2009.  Bids will be publicly 
opened and read aloud in the 3rd Floor Conference Room, City Office Complex, 145 Gorman 
Street, Annapolis, Maryland 21401.  Late bids will not be accepted under any circumstances. 
 
 All bids must be accompanied by a bid bond or cashier's check, payable to the City of 
Annapolis, in the amount of five percent (5%) of the total bid amount.  The successful bidder 
must provide Payment and Performance bonds in the amount of one hundred percent (100%) of 
the total bid price. 
 
 The scope of work involves, but is not limited to, grading, water well construction, 
structural, architectural, civil, piping, valves, well pump, electrical, and instrumentation related 
to the construction of a complete water well system nos. 12 and 13 plus temporary pumping for 
well no. 12.  
 
 Interested parties are invited to attend a pre-bid conference at 10:00 a.m., Tuesday, 
March 31, 2009 in the conference room at the above noted address. 
 
 Bid packages may be obtained, at a non-refundable cost of fifty dollars ($50), from the 
Central Purchasing Office, 145 Gorman Street, Floor 2R, in downtown Annapolis.  Bid packages 
can be mailed at additional charge of twenty-five dollars ($25). 
 
 The City of Annapolis reserves the right to reject any or all bids, to waive informalities 
and to select the bid deemed to be in the best interest of the City. 
 

Brian D. Snyder, CPPO 
Procurement Officer 


